
To whom it may concern, 

I would like to express my deep concern and complete opposi�on to the Toland Group’s recent 
requests for approval for a beef processing facility in the area off of Wilson Creek Road and Lyons Road.  
The basis for my opposi�on to such a facility are as follows, SEPA applica�on, lack of a Land Use Ac�on 
no�fica�on, the accusa�on of damming and or changing the route of water to Lyle Creek and the overall 
fast tracking of local laws and procedures. 

The SEPA applica�on that was submited by Brandon Drexler from Belsaas and Smith on behalf 
of the Toland Group is full of holes and mistruths.  How can an en�re meat process facility use a 
“standard approved sep�c system” with only domes�c sewage listed as the discharged material that 
would enter the system and then they go on to say that they will be using the water for clean up of the 
facility.  More than just domes�c sewage is going to be entering that drain field.  One word answers for 
ques�ons that require an explana�on are not enough informa�on to have effec�vely filled out the 
proposed SEPA applica�on. The answer given for ques�on 3, b, 2 is an excellent example of what I am 
referring to. 

I live in the area and have not seen or heard of a Land Use Ac�on no�fica�on.  I could be 
mistaken but I’m prety sure that when the use of an area is changed a no�fica�on of a Land Use Ac�on 
needs to be posted.   

There are disturbing reports of Lyle Creek being manipulated in a manner not consistent with 
local, state and federal guidelines involving fish bearing water ways.   

Last but not least with the nega�ve impact that such a facility brings to a residen�al 
neighborhood, our property values would plummet.  Who would reimburse the neighbors of such a loss 
to their property.   

I don’t see where in any of the documenta�on listed thus far in this process would keep, bind or 
prohibit this facility to expand beyond the ini�al descrip�on including but not limited to the use of 
ground water, waste water, offal, air impact or any other ecological concern would constrain the growth 
of such a facility to keep it in check of what and how it was ini�ally proposed. 

We would like to and am reques�ng that we be no�fied of a public hearing on this mater. 

Thank you for your �me. 

Respec�ully, 

 

Rick and Alex Lange  

chignikrick@gmail.com 

509.933.7427 

 

 

mailto:chignikrick@gmail.com

